
 

April 2016 
 

Dear Resident: 
 
Pennsylvania American Water will soon be starting construction of Phase 2 of the Fairview Water 
and Sewer Main Extension Project. The $13 million project will provide reliable water service, fire 
protection and wastewater collection to you and your neighbors. Weather permitting, work will 
begin this month and will be completed by the end of the year. To minimize disruption to the 
residents, the streets included in Phase 2 have been split into five work areas as shown on the 
enclosed fact sheet. Construction crews will complete work in each area prior moving on to the 
next work area. 
 
For project updates and status of work: Weekly updates on our work schedule will be provided 
on Pennsylvania American Water’s website at www.pennsylvaniaamwater.com. On the 
homepage, select the Alerts Notification button at the top. Then scroll down to the Fairview Main 
Extension Construction Update. 
 
Residents will be able to connect to the new mains to receive public water and wastewater 
service once the project has been completed, tested and inspected. Pennsylvania American 
Water will notify each resident, as well as Fairview Township, when each portion of the main and 
collection system has been completed and ready for individual connections. 
 
In accordance with the Fairview Township mandatory water connection ordinance known as the 
2012 Act 537 Plan Water District and the Fairview Township Sewage Disposal Ordinances, you 
are required to connect to the public water and wastewater systems. Questions regarding when 
residents must connect to the water main and sewer mains as it pertains to the township 
ordinances should be directed to the Fairview Township office at 717-901-5200.  
 
Residents will be responsible for all costs required to connect their home’s water service and 
sewer lines to the new service connections provided by Pennsylvania American Water. Once you 
are notified that service is available, each resident will need to contact our customer service 
center at 1-800-565-7292 to begin the water and sewer service application process. Pennsylvania 
American Water also offers a customer loan program up to $10,000 to help cover eligible costs 
associated with connecting to the new water main and sewer main. If you’re interested in learning 
more about our Customer Connection Loan Programs, please see the included information.   
 
We continue to work closely with Fairview Township to complete these projects in a timely 
manner and bring improved water and wastewater service to the community. If you have any 
questions about the project, please contact me at 717-691-2108. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Joel A. Mitchell, P.E. 
Senior Project Manager 
Pennsylvania American Water 
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